
OSM monthly update - October 2018  

I would firstly like to congratulate R Wy Bro Robert Dunning, Past Grand Guide, on 

becoming the Supreme Ruler Elect of Claro True Friendship Conclave (30
th

 August). Robert 

was inducted into Claro 31 years ago and was Supreme Ruler in 2014. When he is installed in 

November it will be the fourth occasion he will have taken the chair - having previously 

being Supreme Ruler of Centenary Conclave in 1994 and Roseberry Conclave in 2001.    

Congratulations also go to Wy Bro Tony Brecon who was proclaimed as Supreme Ruler of 

Westwood Conclave (25
th

 September) for a second year.  

These two brethren are providing tremendous support to their Conclaves, the Province and 

the Order and I thank them for their commitment.   

Scarlet Cord - The Annual Provincial meeting of the Scarlet Cord - Otley, 22
nd

 September - 

was a great success with more than 50 brethren in attendance and I congratulate all those 

receiving preferment at that meeting.  

Active membership of the Scarlet Cord also demonstrates commitment and support of Our 

Order and I would encourage all our members to consider if, and how, they could support this 

steadily growing Order. I look forward to working in conjunction with the Provincial Grand 

Summus on many occasions throughout the year.  

 

October 2018 - There are four Conclave meetings in October - there will be an induction at 

White Rose (15
th

), and a Princess degree at Lux Diei (24
th

).   

The installation at Dore (29
th

) will see a new Supreme Ruler Commissioned (Bro Stuart 

Riley). The members of Dore Conclave take a great deal of time and effort to visit and 

support many Conclaves throughout the Province - please if you are able join me in 

supporting them at their installation. The final meeting of the month is at Skyrack (31
st
).    

 

Grand Conclave -The annual meeting of Grand Conclave will take place in London on 

Thursday 8
th

 November when 8 members of this province will receive appointments and/or 

promotions. I hope that as many members of the Province as possible can attend to support 

them.     

Dates for the diary   

23 November - Installation of the West Yorkshire Past Supreme Rulers Conclave 

28 November - Installation of Skyrack Conclave 

29 November - Installation of Claro True Friendship Conclave  

10 December - Final Provincial Visit of the year at Phoenix Conclave   

Brethren - please support these events if you are able.  

Yours in the friendship of the Order.   

 Dave 

 


